MATA Summer Conference
July 7-9, 2015
First Business Session
The first business session of the MATA 2015 summer conference was held Tuesday, July 7, 2015.  President Joe Linthicum called the meeting to order at 1:00pm at Catoctin High School in Thurmont, MD.  Twenty-seven members and guests were present.
Will Warren moved to adopt the agenda with flexibility. Mike Harrington seconded the motion. The motion passed.  

Aaron Geiman brought greetings to the conference.  He discussed how the planning for the event began in the fall with Mike Harrington, Amy Jo Poffenberger, and Brian Hendrickson serving on the planning committee.  Aaron reviewed the schedule for the conference.  There will be a social event at the Ott House.  The Alumni dinner location has been changed to Town Park because of a scheduling conflict at Catoctin Mountain Growers.  The tour of Eisenhower farm was cancelled due to lack of interest and participation.  All meals at Catoctin High School will be held in the cafeteria.
Roy Walls presented the annual Treasurer’s Report.  The auditing committee reviewed his records at the State FFA Convention.   The net worth as of June 21, 2105 was $30,613.93.  Terry Nuwer made a motion to accept the report and Anna Warner seconded the motion.  The motion was passed.  
Brian Hendrickson presented the auditing committee report. Brian noted how detailed and accurate the records were kept. Brian made a motion to accept the report. There was an implied second, the motion passed.  

Roy Walls offered the membership report as Kim Moyer was absent.  As of today there are 32 active members, 17 life members, 1 affiliate member, 1 associate member, and 3 student members.

Katie Rae Warner gave the Reporter’s report.  She discussed the new MATA website that she has been working on all year.  She pulled it up on the screen and showed the membership the site.  Some members discussed that they had a hard time finding it online and that it was not easily accessible.  Katie Rae hopes that the new reporter will keep working on it and help to continue to improve it.  
Mike Harrington presented a nominating committee report. There are four positions available; Reporter, 1 year Secretary, Membership, and President-elect. If you are interested in participating you may see Joe or Mike.
Old Business

This past year the MATA board decided to add a financial incentive for awards.  MATA Professional Award winners were determined to have a $50 credit for MATA/FFA items.  MATA/NAAE award winners will receive a $150-200 credit once they complete the National Application for awards.  Also discussed the Region VI conference that MD will have to host in 2 years.  We will have to start discussing and deciding how/when/where.

New Business

Joe discussed concerns for continuing summer in service and professional development.  He asked the membership to think about the future of the summer meetings and what they want to do in the future.

Joe and Aaron discussed the Region VI conference coming up in two years.  They need the membership to begin to think about how we will host this and where?
Fred Doepkens presented his Ideas Unlimited entry on Vertical Farming.  This is a middle school project where the students must come up with a design for growing food in the city, especially in areas that are food deserts.

Joe discussed the membership and how to get members here that are not in attendance.  Also wants feedback on how to get higher numbers of people to join MATA.

Terry Nuwer moved to recess. Aaron Geiman seconded the motion. The motion passed. We will be in recess until the second business session at 1pm on Wednesday July 8th.
Second Business Session

Joe Linthicum called the second session of the MATA 2015 Summer Conference to order on July 8, 2015 at 1:42pm at Catoctin High School in Thurmont, MD.  There were 21 members and guests present.  
Joe presented information on the NAAE website.  He showed how to use the website to apply for awards and find resources.

Terrie Shank and Fred Doepkens discussed the task force on integrating Agriculture Education on all K-12 levels in regular classrooms.  Report was shared on the Agriscience Listserve.  It has been accepted and possible legislation is being drafted.

Terrie Shank also discussed that MAEF wants feedback from Agriculture Educators across the state on what their needs are for consistency of summer days/being 12 month employees.  They want to push the state to fund summer days for agriculture teachers, but they need to know what we want.  
Aaron Geiman moved to recess at 2:06pm until the next business session.  Brian Hendrickson seconded the motion. The motion passed. 
Third Business Session
Joe Linthicum called the third session of the MATA 2013 Summer Conference to order on July 9, 2015 at 11:30am at Catoctin High School in Thurmont, MD.  22 members and guests were present.   

Roy from the Florida Farm Bureau spoke and let members know about their Fruit, Nut, and new Cookie Dough fundraisers.  They love working with Maryland and want to help FFA chapters raise money.
Gail Yeiser and April Browhan spoke about the University of Maryland College of Agriculture and Natural Resources.  They discussed new programs being offered and how they want to help any students with interest in getting into UMD.  Please contact April with any admissions questions, etc. 

Katy Macleod read the minutes from the 2014 summer conference.  Eddie Mayne moved to accept the minutes, Mike Harrington seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Mike Harrington presented the nominating committee report:

· President-elect- Diane Safar

· Secretary- Fred Doepkens

· Membership Chair- Terry Nuwer

· Reporter- JD Repp

Mike moved to accept the report, Clare Linfield seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Lori Mayhew made a motion that the 2016 MATA Conference be held in the Baltimore area for 2 ½ day minimum.  Terry Nuwer seconded the motion.  There was a lot of discussion on the future of the summer conference.  Aaron Geiman and Brian Hendrickson discussed how plans need to be put into place very soon to be able to get facilities.  Diane Safar noted that the closer we get to Baltimore the more the cost goes up.  Katy Macleod noted that the cost of conference may also drive people away as they have to pay for it out of their own pockets.  Hannah Adkins offered idea of considering having the meeting every other year.  Diane Herndon noted that suggestions on review forms not always taken into consideration, so if workshops that members want are not offered it does not drive them to attend.  Terry Nuwer discussed better marketing and publicity for encouraging members to attend.

Diane Safar moved to amend the motion by striking the words “Baltimore Area”.  Aaron Geiman seconded the motion.  Diane spoke about cost and trying to lower it and asking about money in the account.  Aaron Geiman pointed out that money must be saved to help host the regional conference in two years.  Vote was taken and motion passed as amended.

Terrie Shank made the membership report in Kim Moyer’s absence.  At that point the total number of members for 2015-2016 was 18.

New Business

Anna Warner addressed the membership about her struggles with keeping her program afloat this past year.  She felt failed by MATA for not coming forward and advocating for her.  To make it worthwhile to be a member she challenged MAEF and MATA to help advocate for the members who need a voice.  How can MATA be better prepared to help people and members who need a voice?

Door prizes were drawn.

Motion to adjourn was made by Aaron Geiman.  Motion failed.

Sara Seiser made motion to form Conference Planning Committee.  Katy Macleod seconded.  Motion passed.  Volunteers included: Lori Mayhew, Dian Safar, Fred Doepkens, Sara Seiser, Quinn Cashell, Diane Herndon, JD Repp, and Amy Jo Poffenberger.  Joe Linthicum appointed Lori Mayhew to chair the committee.

Sara Seiser moved to form Agriculture Teacher Retention Committee.  Anna Warner seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  Joe Linthicum appointed Mike Harrington, Eddie Mayne, and Aaron Geiman to serve on the committee.  Anna Warner suggested adding some younger members as well.  Sara Seiser and Sarah Shriner volunteer to join the committee.

Aaron Geiman made motion to adjourn the meeting.  Will Warren seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted,

Katy Macleod
MATA Secretary
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